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 Newsletter                                        Issue No. 2 
 

Trinity All Through School 
Taunton Road, Lee, SE12 8PD 

http://www.trinitylewisham.org/ T: 0208 852 3191 

 

Dear Parents, 

It has been a fantastic start to the school year here at Trinity.  I am extremely 

proud of our students and staff especially their huge drive for 

success.  Progress in every year group and every lesson will impact on 

achievement.  Year 10 are currently thinking about their career choices, and 

have work experience coming up.  Year 11 have had several career talks and 

are already being supported and guided for their post 16 

applications.  Getting the grade will increase opportunities.  Year 7 are 

already competing to progress their grades the most.  This drive and 

determination is great to see.  Not only are the pupils focused on their subject 

learning experiences, but also are enrolling in many different types of 

enrichment.  Learning new skills will help to develop confidence and 

resilience over time.   

Thank you for all your support at home as well.  Please do continue to 

encourage them to complete all homework set fully, in as much detail as 

possible.  Also, do encourage them to read daily and keep on top of current 

affairs by watching the main news items together each week.  Practice will 

always help improve performance, especially in subjects like Math’s, French, 

Spanish and Science.  Please continue to talk to your son and daughter about 

their learning in school, let them explain to you what they have been taught 

each day.  This will help them remember the learning for longer. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 6 OPEN DAYS 

26th & 27th September 2016 

Open Day Tours                 

09h00 – 10h00 

 

YEAR 6 OPEN EVENING  
28TH September 2016 

18h00 – 20h00 

 

Activities & Events by 

students,  

Meet the Head,  

Meet the staff 

Refreshments available 

 
    

FOOTBALL SQUAD 

NEWS     
(See page 3 &4)  
  

AWESOME WORK 
(See page 3 &4) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chaplain’s corner:   Then Peter came and said to Jesus, “Lord, if another member of the church sins against me, how 

often should I forgive?  

As many as seven times?”  Jesus said to him, “Not seven times, but, I tell you, seventy-seven times. Matthew 18:21-22 

One of our themes in worship this week has been ‘forgiveness’. The chaplaincy film club presented the story of 

Onesimus who was forgiven by Philemon.  This story taught us the importance of being forgiving even when it is 

difficult.  The students presenting the film prompted us that we need to accept when we have done something wrong 

and to say sorry and to try to put things right.  They also reminded us to be forgiving not only to others but also to 

ourselves.  Reader Paul reminded us that when we are forgiving we are better able to hear God’s word.  Jesus’ 

instructions from our Bible reading are that we must forgive each other over and over again and not just settle for a 

one off effort.  This persistence is a key aspect of our ethos in Trinity: that we never give up and continually strive to 

become our best selves in our learning, our loving and our living.    

‘Forgiveness does not change the past, but it does change the future.’                                  Mother Juliet 

 

 

David Lucas  

Executive Headteacher      

Trinity All Through School    
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SCHOLARSHIPS - 2017 
   

FAVOUR NEBEOLISA successfully completed Year 11 and left Trinity July 2016  

CONGRATULATIONS 

 

DOUNIA BELALIA 

Dounia obtained an academic athematics 

scholarship to Babington House School in 

Chiselhurst and starts her Sixth Form 

journey this year.  There she joins two other 

Trinitarian's Pedro Spinola and Zachary 

Bedja-Johnson.  There were awarded 

scholarships in 2016  

         

      MILO GLAISTER 

Trinity Boy, Milo Glaister left us in July 2016 

having completed Year 11.  His hard work 

and dedication secured his scholarship 

place at Colfe’s School.  

          

VICTOR AKINGBOLASAN 

Victor Akingbolasan equally achieved 

amazing results in his GCSE’s securing him 

a Bursary place at The City of London 

School. 

           

 

 

 

 

FAVOUR NEBEOLISA successfully completed 

Year 11 and left Trinity July 2016 having 

successfully secured the prestigious 

scholarship to Lancing College. She popped 

in to see us recently to collect some of her art 

work before heading off to Lancing College. 

 

(For more information on Lancing College: 

ww.lancingcollege.co.uk) 

"Huge congratulations to Eunice Adeoyo who has been appointed as Head Girl 

of Lancing College. Eunice was awarded the Lancing scholarship whilst in Year 

11 at Trinity 2016 and has built upon the tremendous success she gained here. 

Eunice follows in the footsteps of her fellow ex-Trinitarian Fioreta Istrefi who has 

taken up a place to read Politics at St Andrew's University. Well done to both 

girls who are amazing examples of striving to gain academic excellence to our 

current pupils". 
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STRETCH & CHALLENGE IN MATHS 

It’s only the second week in the new school year but the Maths department are already ensuring 
that their KS4 students in years 10 and 11 are being challenged to go beyond their usual GCSE 
studies. 
 
In year 10, selected students have begun studies in a level 2 certificate in Finance.  A qualification 
that will gain them 10 UCAS points as well as valuable experience in the world of savings, 
investments and insurance.  This CISI (Chartered Institute for Securities and Investments) course 
is usually followed by post-16 students and finance industry professionals and is now in its third 
successful year at Trinity.  

 
 
Year 11 students working hard in FSMQ class

 
Coming soon: KS3 pupils are not left out!  We will be entering the UKMT (United Kingdom 
mathematics Trust) competitions again this year with Y7 – Y9 inclusive.  Can anyone beat the 
amazing results last year which saw Patrick Meehan in Year 8 go through to the National 
Kangaroo?  Watch this space…….and until then, KS3 pupils can stretch themselves with our 
‘’Puzzle of the week’’ available from the Maths team.   (Teacher: Ms Di Ricci) 

 

 

FOOTBALL 

TRAINING TIMES 

YEAR 7, 8 and 9 

Training time :   

MONDAYS  - 15h00 – 16h30 

Coach :  Mr J Cruz 

(Year 7 Coach : Mr Neale) 

Year 10 and 11 

Training time :   

TUESDAYS – 15h00 – 16h30 

Coach : Mr J Cruz 

REMEMBER TO BRING 

YOU KIT  

Navy shorts, socks and shin pads to 

every training session and match. 

 

             

                Mr J Cruz 

 

In year 11, students with an interest in 

extending their Maths skills beyond GCSE 

and into ‘A’ level have begun studying 

the FSMQ (Free Standing Maths 

Qualification) Additional Maths course.  

This course covers the start of ‘A’ level 

Maths and is an excellent way to prepare 

students for ‘A’ levels, boost GCSE skills, 

or simply provide those with a passion 

for Maths an outlet in which they can 

challenge themselves.  Last year we saw 

students get 100% A-B grades (‘A’ being 

the highest possible) which has set the 

bar high for this year’s class. 
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FOOTBALL TEAM SQUADS 
 

YEAR 7 TEAM    YEAR 7 WAITING LIST  YEAR 8 TEAM  YEAR 8 WAITING LIST 

CALEB FOWLER    ANTHONY ODUMOSU   ALPHA KALOKOH  CHARLIE COX 

CHADWICK RYAN    BEN AKAPO   ANDRE VASSEL  JAMES HILTON   

CHRISTIANN MBOUNAOU-MOUTOUNA  DYLAN STEVENS   DANIEL SOLOMON-DAVID JASON OSEI BONSU 

CHRISTOPHE MODOGO   KAMRON-KAI BETHEL   EFOSA OGBEIDE-IHAMA KEVIN WEBB 

CHRISTOPHER STEVENS   MICHAEL HARRIS   EPHRAIM ESIA  LEBAN GABA 

DANIEL TANAU    MICHAEL SALISU   HOWAIIN SIMMS  LEMAR TARAWALLY 

DAVID OVEBAMIJI    MYLES HIGGS   KIERAN MARTIN  ROLAND EDWARDS 

FLEX WILSON-RISCH   NELSON MONTEIRO   MATHEW ANTO-GUILFOYLE SHAUN JESSAMI 

JAY-MALI LAVILLE    RAYNARD DUARTE   OMARIO HOFFMAN  TYLER LUCOCK 

JOHN OWALABI-OLUVOLE   RODNEY BOATENA   REMEL BECKFORD  WASEEN BELALIA 

JUSTICE LENNARTZ    TYREESE ANTUNES GONCALVES  SAMUEL ROTMI  

MALACHI BROWN        SANTANA LUCAS 

MASON MARSH        TJ THOMPSON 

MICHAEL OWOELE        TOBIAS GOEDHART 

OSAGIE OMOREGIE       TORIN PITFIELD 

RILEY HODGE        UMAR SEASAY 

SAMUEL NEBEOLISA 

SHIGROE MCDONALD 

THYREK GORDON 

YUSUFA JAITEH 
 

YEAR 9 TEAM    YEAR 9 WAITING LIST  YEAR 10 TEAM  YEAR 10 WAITING LIST 
DANIEL ADEKOYA    DANIEL MOORE   AARON ASHLEY  ABU-BAKR MALIK  

DANIEL ESPINOSA    JAHEIM BURFORD   ADAM BARTON  AMIR ABDUL RAHMAM 

DAVID AGBONASEVBAEFE   JOSHUA DOUGLAS-DUNBAR  AYOMIDE MAJEKODUNMI BEHAIL GRANT 

DYLAN JOHNSON    JAYDEN SIMMS   BUKKY SODIMU  GIVANNI PUSEY 

HARRISON BISHOP    JOSHUA MANNAH   JAQUAN BECKFORD   JAMIE BAMFO-DARTEL 

JAHEIM BALLANTINE   KIERAN FEARON   JEREMIAH SANYAOLU-OSOBA  JELANI LAVILLE 

JOSHKUN DERVIS    KYLE WATSON   JOEL SARFO  JOSHUA LI-BAILEY  

KARL ASHIE    MARTIN OJEIH   KAI FRANCIS  KELSEY NORBAL 

LIKEZO MUSOMPA    SHY’RON POWELL   MALACHI BATCHELOR BURRELL PAULO MENDONCA 

NATHANIEL BROWN    TIMOTHY SOROYE   MALACHI MORRIS  TAI OKWOCHE 

OMAR ABOUSAIDE        MEKHI DAVIS  WESLEY CADETE 

RAJAUN LYN        NIGEL BONSU 

STEVEN AWONIYI        NOEL BOVELL 

THEO DUARTE        RICHARD HOLMES 

TYLER SMALLING        SAMUEL BOATENG 

TYRECE DRUMMOND 
 

YEAR 11 TEAM    YEAR 11 WAITING LIST 
ANTHONY FOWOWE   CURTIS OFORI-BOATENG 

BEN THOMAS    DERIO YOUNG 

BRIAN TOURE    EDWARD AGBAKOBA 

CHARLIE TAYLOR    ISAIAH ARCHER-SMITH 

CORY MORMONT    JAIME DUARTE 

DANIEL BARTON    LUKE ANTONIOU 

DANIEL IMAJEMITE    PIERLUIGI LAURINDO 

DAVID ADENMOSUM   TREY MORMONT 

FREDRICO HAMILTON   TYRESE BOWENS 

JAYDEN BERNARD 

JEREMY QUIEOGA 

JEVARIE FERGUNSON 

JONATHAN BLESS 

KRIS THOMAS 

KWEKU NKANSAH  

RICKY BRENT 

TJ FRASER                                                            
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AWESOME WORK 

TRINITY 

Trinity Absence 

Procedures 
If you know your child will not be 

attending school an any day, please 

contact the School by 8am in the 

morning.  
Telephone number:   0208 852 3191 

Failure to inform the school of any 

absence will result in the absence being 

unauthorised.  

As part of our commitment to improving 

the attainment of our pupils we monitor 

pupil attendance on a regular basis.    

For pupils who have continued absence 

due to illness or medical appointments, 

an absence will not be authorised 

unless medical evidence is produced 

on their return to school.  

 

Evidence can be in the form of a GPs 

letter, an appointment card, a 

prescription for medication or even the 

container medication has been 

supplied in. Just bring evidence into 

school and it will be noted. 
 

The difference between 

Authorised and 

Unauthorised Absence 
In short, there is no difference. 

If a pupil has a medical appointment or 

goes on holiday or is off for any other 

exceptional circumstance, even if 

these absences are authorised by the 

Headteacher, they still go against a 

pupil’s attendance percentage as they 

are physically not in school. 

A Headteacher can only grant 

authorisation in very exceptional 

circumstances. If authorisation is not 

granted the pupil will be marked as an 

unauthorised absence. 

Although sometimes difficult, parents 

should endeavour to make medical 

appointments outside of school hours, 

and take holidays outside of term time 

too. 

Persistent Absentees 
Letters will be sent home for persistent 

absence, and the Local Authority can 

issue a Penalty Notice. A pupil that has 

2 sessions off (1 day) will automatically 

become a Persistent Absentee pupil as 

their attendance will drop below 90% if 

they are absent for a further session. 

For further information please do not 

hesitate to contact the school. 
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 MORE AWESOME WORK.. 

                   

 

SHOW MY 

HOMEWORK             

"Well done to all the pupils & 

parents who are using Show My 

Homework so regularly. It is the 

platform by which teachers upload 

homework, revision materials, video 

clips and additional information to 

help support pupil learning and 

progress outside of the classroom. If 

you do not have your log-in 

details please do make sure that your 

child sees Ms McLaughlin to collect 

another letter with this information. 

Home learning forms a crucial part of 

academic success and parental 

support in checking that homework is 

regularly completed to a high 

standard is vital so that pupils fulfil their 

potential. Thank you so much for your 

contribution to this."  

    
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDER 

ALL STUDENTS TO ENSURE THAT 

THEY HAVE THEIR EQUIPMENT & 

JOURNAL FOR THEIR LESSONS 

EVERY DAY  
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 YEAR 11 NEWS                                     
 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 11 REVISION BOOKS 

At the Year 11 Core Information evening on Thursday 21st September revision books were available to 

purchase/order.  If you did not attend or were unable to purchase on this evening they are still available.  Please 

send in your request with details of what books you require.  

 

TRINITY’s NEW WEBSITE …….  

 www.Trinitylewisham.org 

We still have a few ‘tweak’s’ to do but we hope you like our new ‘All Through School’ website 

    

Year 11 pupils have got off to a tremendous start to their exam year and I have been delighted to see the engaged 

and focused attitude pupils have to learning.  Pupils are already drawing up revision timetables in preparation for 

their Pre Public Exams in December and are beginning to consider their options for next year. 

On Wednesday 13th September, 7 pupils visited City of London School where they had the opportunity to look 

around and speak with current pupils about their experience of ‘A’ levels.  During the course of the year we will 

have a number of sixth form colleges visit the school and will be supporting all pupils as they make their 

applications. 

 

TRIPLE SCIENCE BOOKS £4.00 EACH 

Combined 

Science 

£12.00 

Higher Grade (Blue) £2.50 each 

Foundation Grade (Green) £2.50 each 

Statistics (purple) £2.50 

 


